
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 

 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN, that the Town of Southport will hold a public hearing on Tuesday, July 
9, 2024 at 6:00 p.m. or as soon thereafter as it can be heard.   The Public Hearing will be held at the Town Hall, 
1139 Pennsylvania Ave, Elmira, NY 14904, for the purpose of hearing any and all public comments on the 
Town of Southport community economic development needs, and to discuss the possible submission 
of a Community Development Block Grant (CDBG) application for the 2024 program year. The CDBG 
program is administered by the New York State Office of Community Renewal (OCR) and will make 
available to eligible local governments approximately Twenty-Five Million (25,000,000.00) to assist 
communities with projects that improve communities and benefits residents across NY State. The Town 
of Southport is applying for One Million dollars (1,000,000.00) in Community Facilities funding to 
demolish and reconstruct a new community center at Chapel Park. The hearing will provide further 
information about the Community Facilities program and will allow for citizen participation in the 
development of any proposed grant applications and/or to provide technical assistance to develop 
alternate proposals. Comments on the Community Facilities program or proposed project(s) will be 
received at this time. The hearing is being conducted, pursuant to Section 16(2) of the New York State 
Urban Development Corporation Act (Chapter 174, Section 1, Laws of 1968, as amended) 

 
The Town Hall, located at, 1139 Pennsylvania Ave. Elmira, NY 14904 is accessible to persons with 
disabilities. If special accommodations are needed for persons with disabilities, those with hearing 
impairments, or those in need of translation from English, those individuals should contact Carolyn 
Renko, Town Clerk at 607-734-1548 ext. 2, at least one week in advance of the hearing date to allow 
for necessary arrangements. Written comments may also be submitted to Carolyn Renko, Town Clerk 
at 1139 Pennsylvania Ave., Elmira, NY 14904 crenko@townofsouthport.com, until Friday, July 12, 2024 
by 12:30 p.m. 

 
 Dated:  June 17, 2024  


